

Planning & Assessment Resource Assessments

Contact: Joe Fittell Phone: 02 4908 6896

Email: joe.fittell@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Nathan Lane Environment and Community Manager Mangoola Coal Operations Pty Limited Muswellbrook NSW 2333

06/10/2020

Dear Mr Lane

Mangoola Coal Project (PA 06_0014) Approval of Updated Blast Management Plan

I refer to the Blast Management Plan which was updated to reflect the blasting vibration limit for suspension towers as per TransGrid Agreement (dated 17 September 2020) and submitted in accordance with condition 10, Schedule 3 of the Mangoola Coal Project development consent (PA 06_0014).

The Department has carefully reviewed the document and is satisfied that it meets the requirements of the Project development consent.

Accordingly, the Planning Secretary has approved the updated Blast Management Plan (version 18, dated September 2020). Please ensure that the approved plan is placed on the project website at your earliest convenience.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Joe Fittell at the details above.

Yours sincerely,

Matthew Sprott Director

Resource Assessments (Coal & Quarries)

As nominee of the Planning Secretary